         The Boom a Rang ATV Club
Meeting Minutes—September 25, 2023

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Steve Wulgaert on Monday, September 25, 2023, at the Boom Bay Bar & Grill @ 6.03 p.m. Minutes of the August 21, 2023, meeting was approved as distributed electronically. Karl Feavel, a new member was present. 

The Treasurer’s report was approved as presented. 

We received a thank you letter from the Fremont-Wolf River Fire Department for our $250 contribution for the fishing tournament for kids’ sponsorship. 

The members present voted to donate $500 to the Boom Bay Fire Department.  Members are also encouraged to support their fundraiser on October 21st at the Boom Bay Fire Department.  

As Events Coordinator, Julie Bump was not able to attend the meeting, Steve gave an update on events:   
1. Saturday, September 23rd—the Scavenger Hunt in Winchester, Winneconne, and Omro areas has been canceled due to low participation as reflected in the pre-registration totals. 
2. October 6-8—Trip down to Wisconsin Cheese Trail in Lafayette County. Sign up for a cabin at Trailview Cabins 608-482-2934 in Darlington, WI. Located right on the trail. Departure time being coordinated by Steve. 
3. October 14—Trip to The Waters for lunch in New London.  Departing the Boom at 11 a.m.

The Town of Wolf River Board has approved opening the town roads up 24/7. The final wording of the ordinance is also being reviewed by the Town of Wolf River Board which is tentatively scheduled on their October agenda.

Steve attended a meeting on September 21st w/ other area ATV clubs to form an alliance to meet w/ Winnebago County authorities to consider a revised county ordinance to have all municipalities have consistent ATV/UTV ordinances.  

32+ sponsorship letters have been sent to prior sponsors. Some responses received to date. A follow up will take place. 

Our next meeting is scheduled for 6 P.M. on Monday, October 23, 2023. Following the October meeting, we again will not meet in November or December. 
 
Meeting adjourned @ 6:43 PM. 

Submitted by:  
Mike Weller			
9.25.23.



